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LOCHABER DISTRICT SALMON FISHERY BOARD

CLERK TO THE BOARD:  JON GIBB

Minutes of the Annual Public meeting held on Thursday 12th March 2020 at Alexandra Hotel, Fort William

	Present:
	Michael Mann, Chairman
	(MM)
	Lochy, Chairman

	
	Jon Gibb
	(JG)       
	Clerk

	
	Allan Kennedy
	 (AK)  
	Ardtornish

	
	Grace Henderson

	(GH)

	Morar



1. Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Andrew Shaw, Allan Henderson and Davy Gunn.
2. Minutes of last meeting
It was agreed that the minutes be approved as correct.

3. Matters Arising
There were no other matters that would not be raised later.
4. Accounts for 2019/20 to date
All present were happy with the accounts to date. 
5. Budgets 2020/21
All present were happy with the proposed budget for next year.
6. Assessments and Rateable Values.
It was agreed to leave this unchanged at 42p in the £
JG said that there were 2 properties in Glenfinnan that had not paid for several years – these were for boat permits on Loch Shiel. The properties have changed hands several times over the years and it is suspected that the licences have been forgotten about. JG will try and make contact again but then consider removing them from the roll if it is discovered that the rights are not being used. They are both for £50.

7.  Annual Report and matters arising
MM thanked JG for his report, the layout of which is prescribed under the new Good Governance requirements. 
JG explained that the DSFB workload is moving again to another wave of proposed fish farm expansions and away from small scale hydros as the renewables feed-in tariff has now been removed. It was noted generally how little attention is paid to the responses of the DSFB and others to fish farm expansions even when scientific evidence is presented.

There was then a wide-ranging discussion about both the SSPO Wild Salmonid Fund and the AST project to track smolts on the West Coast. Both projects are in their last stages of planning and there have been some last-minute glitches in both. JG confirmed that the FMS Board had some issues with the launch of the SSPO Fund and there were also some funding issues to iron out with the AST project. JG was asked to write to Alan Wells of FMS for clarification on the FMS Board’s position on the launch of the SSPO Wild Salmonid Fund.
(NB – following the meeting JG contacted Alan Wells and he confirmed that progress has been made with the SSPO funding and wild fisheries projects and that he will report this within the next couple of weeks.)
JG said that he had received a FOI request from anti fish farm campaigner Corin Smith requesting emails, telephone call notes etc. surrounding discussions on the SSPO Wild Salmonid Fund. JG has taken advice and reported that the DSFB does not fall under the requirements of FOI as it is not a public body for the purposes of the relevant legislation.

8. Salmon Conservation Measures
JG confirmed that all rivers apart from the (Grade 2) Lochy and Moidart are Grade 3 in the Lochaber region. Morar has been moved down to Grade 3 from Grade 2 last year. It was noted that Marine Scotland pay very little attention to responses when they consult each year on their gradings. JG can point people towards the individual numbers being used in the model for each catchment should any river interests request this.
9. West Coast smolt tracking project
This was covered under the discussions on Item 7.
10. Fishery Trust Update
Lucy Ballantyne was not present from the LFT so there was no report but after the meeting she sent the following written update to the Clerk- 
“The Fisheries Trust has been working very closely with the Board on two projects- the AST west coast tracking project and Salmon Pressure mapping. The former will help us to understand migration routes of salmon along the west coast of Scotland, and the second will inform Scottish Government of the pressures our salmon face.

We continue to monitor lice numbers on wild sea trout at four sites in Loch Eil/ Loch Linnhe. We still struggle to get samples from seine netting at other sites (Loch Sunart, Arisaig) but are developing a new sampling technique using a coastal fyke net which is looking promising.

In 2019/20 we continued our work on the National Electrofishing Programme, funded by Marine Scotland Science. This project collects data on juvenile salmon and feeds it into MSS’s model for assessing conservation limits.

We are working with MOWI to develop Environmental Management Plans, investigating the impact of aquaculture on wild fish. Projects include collecting genetic samples from salmon populations close to freshwater fish farms to look at the effect of potential escapes on wild populations and monitoring juvenile salmonid densities in freshwater pearl mussel SAC rivers, to look for any impact from aquaculture.

We are also continuing our work on peatland restoration to improve water quality and help restore natural water flows.”

11. AOCB
AK confirmed that he was leaving the employment of Ardtornish next month and that the Assistant Tourism Manager for the Estate, Kenny McLaughlin, would be attending meetings in his place. MM thanked AK for his many years’ service and very valuable contributions to the Board.
JG said that due to the death of Iain Donnelly there was now a space for a local angling club representative on the Board. JG will contact the clubs in the summer and ask for nominations. These will then be voted on at the next Board meeting.
12. Date of Next Meeting.
The Annual General Meeting will be held at 10.30am on Friday 11th September at the Alexandra Hotel.
